JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM

THURSDAY 16 MARCH 2006

MINUTES

Present:
Councillor E Firth (Chair), Councillors E Firth, D Jefferson, 

J Geddes, R Bloxham, R Knapton and M Bowman



M Mooney, J Gooding, C Elliot, A Brown, M Battersby, J Egan, 

I McNichol, C Curr, J Williams (for item 4) and D Kavanagh 

(Minutes)

Apologies:
Councillor M Mitchelson

JMT 49/06
MINUTES OF JMT HELD ON 2 MARCH 2006

The minutes of the meeting held on 2 March were discussed and agreed as a true record.

The following was discussed under matters arising:

JMT 39/06 – SMT Minutes 14 February 2006 – Neighbourhood Forum Review – Councillor M Bowman advised that an update had been circulated by M Battersby.  It was noted that Councillors need to be kept advised which Officer will be attending Neighbourhood Forums, especially when there is a change or substitute attending.

Action: All Neighbourhood Forum Officer reps to note

JMT 42/06 – Learning City Strategy – discussion took place and an update was provided by Officers.

JMT 50/06
MINUTES OF SMT – 7 MARCH 2006

The minutes of the meeting held on 7 March 2006 were noted, with the following issues discussed as matters arising:

Local Government Re-organisation – M Mooney raised the option of a workshop with Members on this issue.  The workshop would be led by Officers to help raise awareness and provide Members with information including analysis and structures of possible unitary areas in Cumbria.  The Government’s White Paper will be out in June and this approach would provide a forum for open discussion for Members.  Following the presentation, the information could then be used within the Political Groups.

Action: M Mooney to arrange workshop

ECCP – It was suggested that this be added to the agenda for the next Joint Meeting with Eden DC which is scheduled for 7 April 2006.

Action: J Egan

JMT 51/06
MINUTES OF CMT - 23 FEBRUARY 2006

The minutes of the meeting held on 23 February 2006 were noted with the following issues discussed as matters arising:

CMT 10/06 – Edward I Anniversary – Councillor Bloxham advised JMT that Brampton Parish Council was working closely with Lanercost Priory to organise celebrations for this event.  J Gooding gave JMT an overview of the discussions at CMT on this matter.  M Mooney advised JMT that Officers needed to focus on the Council’s agreed Priorities but would be happy to be involved and support these celebration events within available resources.  The Portfolio Holder and C Elliot will discuss this further at their regular briefing meeting.

Action: Portfolio Holder / C Elliot

JMT 52/06
BVPP

Carolyn Curr and Jennifer Williams joined JMT to provide an overview on the draft performance plan for 2006/07.

Jennifer set out the key issues within the plan for JMT and outlined future challenges for the Council and relevant performance information.  She advised JMT that the BVPP would be reported to the Executive on 20 March and then to Overview and Scrutiny before the final document is brought to the Executive at the end of April.

C Curr stressed that this is a very important document for the City Council which will need to be easy to read (accessible), easy to understand and aimed at local communities.  This will be borne in mind as the document is finalised.

JMT discussed various aspects of the document and further clarification was given by officers.  

JMT 53/06
USE OF RESOURCES – Formal Feedback

A Brown took JMT through to the Audit Commission Use of Resources report.  The overall the scores for each element were discussed by JMT.  A Brown advised JMT that Senior Management Team would be meeting with the Audit Commission later that day to discuss the scores.

JMT discuss various aspects of the report and A Brown gave clarification on specific points.

M Mooney briefed JMT on the need to accept the current score set by the Audit Commission given that the score seemed fair in terms of the Council’s current position on Use of Resources.  The aim is to be an excellent Council in the future and by addressing issues raised in the Audit Commission report, significant progress could be made.

The issue of the problems with the IT system experienced by Finance Officers was raised.  A Brown advised JMT that she would be meeting with the supplier next week to discuss any outstanding issues with the system.  This will be picked up again on the SFPG agenda.  Agreed that the Executives concerns would be reported to the Supplier.

Action: SFPG agenda – A Brown

Discussion took place on value for money and what this means for City Council services.  J Gooding gave further clarification and feedback.

JMT 54/06
DIRECTION OF TRAVEL

J Gooding gave JMT an update on the Direction of Travel following discussions with Keith Power of the Audit Commission.  He advised JMT on the likely comments on the Direction of Travel, which will form part of the Annual Audit Letter.  

C Elliot added that this document is a ‘snap shot in time’ set some time ago and that the City Council has improved since this was taken.  It was suggested that it would be useful for this document to be updated by officers with a current position statement to show where the City Council is now.  J Gooding to progress this with the Improvement Plan.  The Direction of Travel to be discussed at a future JMT and then will progress, as part of the Improvement Plan to Overview & Scrutiny.

Action: J Gooding

JMT 55/06
RICKERGATE – Memorandum of Understanding

I McNichol gave JMT an update on the Memorandum of Understanding for the Rickergate Working Group and advised JMT that the main partners are now ready to sign.  He stressed that the MOU is not a legally binding document but a statement of intent and an important document which will help encourage public sector partners to work closely together.  

JMT 56/06
OFFICE ACCOMMODATION

M Battersby gave an update to JMT on work on the ground floor accommodation.  The key outstanding issue is the options for use of the octagon area and general discussion took place.

C Elliot advised JMT on discussion with Hadrian’s Wall Company and Cumbria Vision regarding their accommodation requirements.  Both organisations have yet to reach their decisions on whether the options for space within the Civic Centre are suitable for them.

M Mooney gave JMT further background on the option for a Cafeteria area within the octagon.  She reminded JMT that the Civic Centre does not have any such facility for visitors, Members and Staff and that it would be welcomed by staff who need, along with Members, the informal opportunity to meet together. 

However, the general consensus was that the options for shared accommodation are addressed as a priority and discussions take place with interested organisations.

Action: M Battersby / C Elliot

Councillor Geddes gave JMT an update following her visit to South Ribble where a Members’ Resource Centre and Group Offices were integrated facilities for Members.  M Mooney gave further background on this and reminded JMT that there had been agreement to provide this facility within the new ground floor accommodation.  The general consensus was that the plan as agreed should do ahead to ensure that work was completed with the usage of these areas monitored.

JMT 57/06
FORWARD PLAN FOR JMT
A list of agenda items for forthcoming JMT meetings was circulated with the following items proposed:

30 March

· Access to Services Project – Ian McNichol

· Casinos – Ian McNichol & David Beaty

· LABGI – Catherine Elliot

· Raffles Vision – Mike Battersby

· Diversity in the Districts Programme – Lesley Dixon

JMT 58/06
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

CNDR

M Mooney alerted JMT to a Press enquiry on the CNDR.  She advised JMT that this could be an issue for Members to be aware of over the next few days.

Meeting Closed: 1:30pm


